
Congratulations to everyone involved in another wonderful musical 
performance by our Prep and Year 1 students last Wednesday and 
Thursday evenings. It was a treat to watch our students put on two 
very entertaining and colourful performances of “Follow Your 
Dreams” for appreciative audiences at the Cardinia Cultural 
Centre. The efforts of our children reflected the time and 
commitment put into concert preparations by our Performing Arts 
teachers, Ms Windust and Ms Dahmen. Thank you also to the 
children’s home group teachers and education support staff for 
the support and assistance they have provided to our students. On 
behalf of our staff, I would also like to extend my thanks and 
appreciation to our parents and families for their support of the 
children and our Performing Arts program through the provision of 
costumes and purchase of tickets. Your efforts are much 
appreciated.  
 

Yesterday Tyler and Evie competed in the South Metropolitan 
Regional Cross Country run in Hastings. They both ran well and 
finished in the middle of the field. Congratulations to both 
students, it is an awesome effort to get through to this level of 
competition.  
 

Throughout term 2 many of our Year 6 and 5 students have been 
participating in the Interschool Sport program. Tomorrow will see 
the culmination of this program with students having the 
opportunity to compete in the Toomuc Valley Winter Lightning 
Premiership Day, weather permitting.  We will have teams 
competing in the round robin events in the following sports: AFL 
9v9 and Tee-ball at Toomuc Reserve, Netball at Cardinia Life 
Sports Stadium and Soccer at IYY Reserve in Pakenham. 
We wish all our teams an enjoyable day in their full day 
competitions. Parents are encouraged to come along to the 
competitions to support and encourage our teams. 
 

On Friday June 27th, selected Year 5 and 6 girls will be participating 
in an all-day AFL 9v9 football event at Toomuc Reserve. They will 
compete in a round robin tournament against other schools. This 
will be an enjoyable day where the girls will learn about AFL 
football and have fun playing the game. Once again, parents are 
encouraged to come along to support our girls. 
 

On Friday afternoon, June 27th, our students’ semester one reports 
will be available to all families to download from Compass.  The 
student reports outline the growth and development achieved 
academically and in personal development over the course of the 
first semester this year.  
 

Thank you to those parents who have accepted our offer and 
booked a time to participate in our mid-year student led or parent/
teacher conversations being conducted on Tuesday, July 1st, 
commencing at 11:00am and concluding at 7:00pm. Bookings 
remain open and can be completed via Compass for parents who 
have not yet secured a time.  
The student led conferences and parent/teacher conversations 
provide an opportunity for students, teachers and parents to 
celebrate semester one achievements, together with an 
understanding and outline of the goals and future learning 
throughout semester two.  
Please note that on Tuesday, when our parent/teacher 

conversations are held, students do not attend school. If parents 
require assistance with childcare on the day, our OSHClub will be 
operating a full day program between their normal operating hours 
of 6.30am to 6.30pm. 
 

As mentioned at the beginning of term 2, 2026 Prep enrolments are 
now open. There have been many inquiries and families attending 
school tours.  
All Prep enrolments are managed through the Department of 
Education online platform ‘VicStudents’. If you are intending to 
enrol your child to begin Prep at PLPS in 2026, please visit our 
website PLPS website and follow the links in the Enrolment tab. All 
applications need to be submitted by Friday July 25th. Notification 
of the outcome of your application will be communicated between 
Monday, July 28th and Friday, August 8th. 
If you are experiencing any difficulties using the enrolment 
platform, please contact the school on 5940 9532 for assistance. If 
you are aware of any families who are considering our school for 
their child next year, it would be much appreciated if you could 
encourage them to contact our school and arrange their enrolment 
as soon as possible.  
 

An important reminder to all year 6 students and families to please 
confirm their participation in our year 6 camp to Canberra. 
Although the camp is in October, final student numbers attending 
camp need to be communicated to the camp staff early next term. 
Thank you to those parents who have already consented and made 
payments towards the camp. To finalise bookings for the 
accommodation and the venues the students will be visiting, 
student numbers need to be finalised and are capped. With this 
timeline fast approaching, please ensure a response has been 
enacted via Compass for all students no later than Friday, July 4th. 
This is either providing consent, together with the corresponding 
payments to secure a place or declining the offer. Further 
payments can be made throughout term 3. Final payment for this 
camp is due no later than August 22nd. If you would like any 
assistance with this process, please call our school office. 
 

As outlined last week, OSHClub will be providing a vacation care 
program for our students at PLPS. The full program is now available 
outlining all the fun activities planned for the ‘World Explorers’ 
themed program. Any inquiries can be directed to OSHClub on 
0438 559 017. 
 

At the conclusion of term 2, one of our year 3 teachers, Ms Lauren 
Lord will be leaving us for a period of time, as she commences her 
maternity leave. We wish her all the best as she starts her family.  
 

Term 2 will conclude on Friday, July 4th. Please note that school 
will finish at the earlier time of 2:30pm. Parents are requested to 
make the necessary arrangements to have their child collected at 
this earlier time. Our OSHClub after school program will be 
operating from this earlier time for those parents who require this 
service.  
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Admin News 
   

DIARY DATES 
 

Friday 20th June: Toomuc Valley Winter Lightning Premiership  

(selected students) 

 

Friday 27th June: Cardinia Girls AFL Day (selected students) 

 

Tuesday 1st July: Parent Teacher Conversations/Student Led Conferences 

  

Friday 4th July: End of Term 2 - Early Dismissal 2.30pm 

 

Term 3 
 

Thursday 24th July: Year 4 Cranbourne Botanic Gardens Excursion  

 

 

Assembly Dates 
 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 
 
 

Friday 4th July - 9am 













 
Important Information - Parking and Road Safety 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We have recently been contacted by Cardinia Shire Council regarding a      
concerning increase in reports regarding illegal parking, dangerous     
driving and pedestrian safety around schools, across the shire. 
 
Together with Cardinia Shire Council, we wish to remind drivers of the           
importance of safety and adhering to the road rules when parking around 
the school, at pick up and drop off times. 
 
To ensure the safety of all pedestrians, students and members of our 
school community, we ask that you: 
 

• Park only in designated areas: Parking is not permitted in or across      
driveways, on nature strips, no-stopping zones, no-parking zones, bus 
zones, or areas reserved for staff. Please adhere to all signage and the 
road rules. 

• Follow drop-off and pick-up procedures: Use the designated drop-off and 
pick-up zones to ensure a smooth and safe flow of traffic. 

• Be mindful of pedestrians: Follow directions from School Crossing           
Supervisors and take extra caution during peak times when children are        
arriving or leaving school. 

• Be respectful: Council Parking Officers are required to conduct regular     
patrols around schools to ensure safety. Please be respectful, and      
courteous. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support and cooperation on this important 
Issue. 

 
Important Information - Staff Carpark 

 
Our school carpark is for staff parking between 8.30am and 3.45pm on school 

days by order of the School Council. 
 

During these times parents are not permitted to park in the school carpark.  
 

The carpark is not permitted for use for dropping off and picking up students or for 
leaving your car unattended while collecting your children.  

 
This is to ensure the safety of all students in the school.  

 

 
Thank you 



 

Providing spare clothes for your child 
 

As we approach the cooler and wet months our grounds can become wet 
and muddy. It is a great idea to pack a spare set of clothing in your child’s 

school bag so that they can change into should they require a change of 
clothes at recess and/or lunchtime. This saves getting a phone call during 

the day to bring some spare clothes up to school for your child.  
 

Spare clothes are a great idea for children of all ages - even the big kids! 

 

EARLY LEAVERS 
 

Should parents wish to collect their child/children from school early they 
must sign them out at the office. Please allow yourself extra time for       
collection as we only call students to the office once parents arrive. 

 
Our lunchtime runs from 1:40-2.25pm and it can be extremely difficult for 

students to hear announcements over this time.  If you need to collect 
your child/children over this period it maybe easier to collect students     

before lunch commences or after lunch finishes. 

 

LATE ARRIVALS 
 

Every child arriving after the 9am bell must come to the school office to 
collect a Late Pass to take to their teacher. 

School Hours and Pick Up 
 

 

Our school hours are between 9am to 3.15pm each day. We understand that 
due to traffic and other unforeseen circumstances parents/carers may not be 

able to pick up their child/children on time. If you are running late to pick up and 
it is after 3.30pm your child/children who are waiting in the school yard will be 
asked to wait in our school admin building as there are no teachers on yard    

duty after this time.  If parents/carers are regularly unable to pick up their child/
children on time they will need to book into after school care.  

OSHClub provide permanent and casual bookings.  




















